Village of Marathon Board of Trustees
Meeting on April 3, 2024

The regular meeting of the Village of Marathon Board of Trustees held at the Village Office, was called to order by Mayor Scott Chamberlin, at 7:00 p.m. Trustees present were Trustee Dann, Trustee Birdsall,  Trustee Canfield and Deputy Mayor Fralick   Also present was Clerk/Treasurer Padbury.  

[bookmark: _Hlk163744670]Attendees: Phil Brigandi (Alliance Trucks/Navistar Rep.), Mike Root Water/Wastewater Supervisor and DPW Supervisor Matt Kenyon.

Motion made by Trustee Birdsall and seconded by Trustee Dann to approve the minutes of the March 20, 2024 meeting. Motion approved; All in favor 

Phil Brigandi (Alliance Trucks Rep.) – presented the board with a quote for a 2025 International HV507 SFA 4x2 including tarp in the amount of $220,518.40 without warranty.  If the board would like to add a 5-year extended warranty to order the total cost would be $223,418.40.  The pricing is piggybacked off from the Onondaga County Contract #0010914.  The base price is guaranteed not to change from order to delivery.  The order is subject to a Federal Emissions upcharge if it applies.  These charges are regulated by the EPA.  There will be no penalties if the order is cancelled at any time.  Mr. Brigandi went over some features of the truck and equipment.  Navistar does offer financing if the Village would like to finance this purchase.  Mayor Chamberlin asked if there was a contract to sign and wanted to see a breakdown of the warranty.  Phil did not have a contract referencing the quote or the warranty information.   Therefore, the Village Board tabled the decision until the board has a copy of a contract and warranty paperwork.    

Budgets- Treasurer Padbury presented the Water and Sewer Fund 2024-2025 Budgets to the board for review.  Supervisor Root explained some items that changed from last year.  The budgets will be discussed further at a future meeting.

DPW:

· Tentative Amnesty Day June 15, 2024 

Mayor Chamberlin:
· At this point City of Cortland has not inspected the playground on Lovell’s Field.  Mayor Chamberlin spoke to Patrick Votra (Local playground inspector and installer) to see if could go and inspect the playground.  Pat Votra agreed, after he inspected the playground, he sent the mayor pictures of items that are in need of repair.  Pat will contact Burke Playground Equipment to get pricing on the replacement parts and get back with the mayor. Mayor Chamberlin asked Matt Kenyon to order woodchips for the playground.  Matt is shopping around for the best price.   
· The Village received an invoice from Dart Services LLP, in the amount of $45.30.  The services rendered was for inside weather resistant meter storage fee for 6 meters located at 7 W. Main St. Marathon NY 13803.  The mayor asked the board how we should respond to this request, as the village does not pay for meter storage at any residence.  One suggestion was to write a letter to Dart Services requesting a copy of the contract that was signed by the Village for this service.  





RESOLUTION No: 24-2
 Deputy Mayor Fralick moved and Trustee Dann seconded that WHEREAS, the Village of Marathon (hereinafter “local government”) believes that the lack of housing for New York residents of all ages and income levels negatively impacts the future of New York State’s economic growth and community well-being; 
WHEREAS, the housing crisis has negative effects at regional and local levels, we believe that every community must do their part to contribute to housing growth and benefit from the positive impacts a healthy housing market brings to communities;
WHEREAS, we believe that supporting housing production of all kinds in our community will bring multiple benefits, including increasing housing access and choices for current and future residents, providing integrated accessible housing options that meet the needs of people with sensory and mobility disabilities, bringing economic opportunities and vitality to our communities, and allowing workers at all levels to improve their quality of life through living closer to their employment opportunities;
 WHEREAS, we believe that evidence showing that infill development that reduces sprawl and supports walkable communities has significant environmental and public health benefits; and 
WHEREAS, we believe that affirmatively furthering fair housing and reducing segregation is not only required by law, but is essential for keeping our community strong and vibrant;
NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED that Village of Marathon, in order to take positive steps to alleviate the housing crisis, adopts the Pro-Housing Communities pledge, which will have us endeavor to take the following important steps:
 1. Streamlining permitting for multifamily housing, affordable housing, accessible housing, accessory dwelling units, and supportive housing.
 2. Adopting policies that affirmatively further fair housing.
 3. Incorporating regional housing needs into planning decisions.
 4. Increasing development capacity for residential uses.
 5. Enacting policies that encourage a broad range of housing development, including multifamily housing, affordable housing, accessible housing, accessory dwelling units, and supportive housing.

Roll Call Vote: Trustee Birdsall Aye; Trustee Canfield Aye; Trustee Dann Aye; Deputy Mayor Fralick Aye; Mayor Chamberlin Aye.  Motion Approved; All in favor

The foregoing resolution was thereupon declared duly adopted.
Motion made by Trustee Dann and seconded by Trustee Fralick to approve the bills as submitted for payment totaling $52,717.06:
General Fund:  $12,535.02
Sewer Fund:  $2,969.82
Water Fund:  $2,705.52
Electric Fund:  $19,570.16
	Trust & Agency: $14,936.54
Motion approved; all in favor. 

Motion made by Trustee Dann and seconded by Trustee Fralick to adjourn at 9:45 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,
Laura Padbury

